
Catterline, Kinneff & Dunnottar 
Community Council

January Meeting Public Agenda

Conducted Online

Tuesday 25th January 2022
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Agenda

1. Attendees and Apologies
2. Previous Meeting Action Points
3. Police Update
4. Community Funding and Kincardineshire 

Development Partnership (KDP)
5. Treasurer Report
6. New Planning Applications and Updates
7. Correspondence
8. Roads and Transport
9. Catterline Braes (CBAG)
10. A.O.B
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Attendees and Apologies

Attendees

• Piet voor de Poorte (Chair and Webmaster), 
Chris Wicks (Vice-Chair), Duncan Grassick 
(Secretary), Eeva-Kaisa Arter, Cllr Jeff 
Hutchison, Cllr George Carr, Duncan Talbert 
(Planning Secretary),

• Apologies
– Phil Murray, Steven Wilson (Treasurer), PC Marc 

Camus, 

List of potential attendees – Council members;
Piet voor de Poorte (Chair and Webmaster) 
Chris Wicks (Vice-Chair) 
Steven Wilson (Treasurer)
Duncan Grassick (Secretary) 
Duncan Talbert (Planning Secretary)
Phil Murray 
Eeva-Kaisa Arter
Georgie Evans

Other past attendees;
Cllr George Carr, Cllr Jeff Hutchison
Diane Henderson (Aberdeenshire Council)
PC Marc Camus
Scott Begg (UCW Energy)
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Last meeting action points

• Approval of November meeting minutes

• Treasurer to confirm Upper Criggie wind farm 
payment dates since contract signed

• Defibrillator update

• LDP Developers Fund

Minutes of November Meeting following small grammatical correction (completed)
Approved: Pieter voor de Poorte

Seconded: Eeva-Kaisa Arter

It was confirmed there is no current LDP Developers Fund for our area.  If there was, 
Aberdeenshire Council would be in touch during relevant times to initiate the 
distribution of these.

Still awaiting further feedback from St. Johns in regards to the defibrillators
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Police Report
December report as per below;
• Antisocial Behaviour, Violence and Disorder 

– 21 calls related to antisocial behaviour
– There were 7 assault Crime Files raised within November with 5 being detected and 

reported to the Procurator Fiscal and the Youth Justice Management Unit
– There was 0 serious assault reported during December

• Acquisitive Crime 
– 10 thefts in Kincardine and Mearns.  7 remain undetected 
– Three of the thefts relate to shoplifting offences, two of which were detected and the 

person responsible reported to the Procurator Fiscal. 
– In St Cyrus, a 33 year old male was charged with a sneak in theft to a residential 

property where soft furnishings were stolen. He has been reported. 
• Road safety & road crime

– 2 instances of alcohol or drug driving reported, they have been charged and reported
– 1 Incidents of dangerous driving
– 4 incidents of careless driving, all of which detected

• Intelligence - Nothing should be considered too small or irrelevant, things like 
names, nicknames, addresses, descriptions and vehicle registration numbers are 
all very helpful.

January Police 

Report
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Community Funding and KDP

• Clarification on Upper Criggie funding 
outstanding

• CDKCC Representative to KDP required

• CKDCC Funding Sources

– http://kdp.scot

– https://www.avashire.org.uk/funding.html

ACTION Duncan - Seek clarity on the commitments of the representative to better 
understand the requirements of the position.

St. Johns Hill Windfarm Fund now open until March 31st 2022 which will see an 
additional £12,950 added to any remaining funds from the previous year.
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Treasurer Report

• Current Account - £7,475.36 (is this now 
£8,101.36?) – note this includes Upper Criggie
Wind Farm money.

• Expenditures
– 0

• Income
– 0

• Online banking status to be updated

Treasurer to confirm updated current account amount based on the addition of the 
Aberdeenshire Council grant. 
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Planning Applications

Key Application Points

• During this period, one new application was 
submitted and one application was approved.

• Aberdeenshire Planning Delegations –
changes are coming and due to be presented 
this month

Dec-Jan Planning 

Applications

In regards to the Aberdeenshire Planning Delegations, the status quo is being proposed 
by the local councillors.  There will be a number of stages before anything is passed.
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Correspondence

• Greenspace(Aberdeenshire Council) – Considering 

support more Herbaceous perennials instead of annual 

bedding 

• Piers Blaxter (Aberdeenshire Council) – Seeking feedback 
via survey regarding the about to be adopted Local 
Development Plan and any ‘lessons learnt’ 
https://engage.aberdeenshire.gov.uk/development-
plan-scheme-engagement
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Correspondence

• Ken Duncan (Aberdeenshire Council) –
Aberdeenshire Local Outdoor Access 
Forum(ALOAF) seeking new members 

• Ken Duncan (Aberdeenshire Council) –
Aberdeenshire council waste collection strategy 
going to 3 different bins.  No sign of glass yet?

Aberdeenshire is one of the worst councils in Scotland for recycling.

There are no facilities in Scotland for paper recycling

Glass will hopefully be collected in the future.

Garden waste will likely have an ‘opt-in’ option at an additional cost.

The new additional bin would be 180l bin rather than the 240l bins we have already

Aberdeenshire Council is currently paying £9M per year on land fill costs.

It was noted that things should be kept easy for people to be able to recycle and that 
having a third bin (or potentially a fourth) was not ideal.
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Roads and Transport

• Bridge prioritisation document released

• Report into roads asset investment scenarios 
and projected impacts was distributed

• Nestrans 2040 Regional Transport Strategy 
formally adopted 

Approximately £5M per year has been raised by the increase in council tax which has 
been committed to be distributed between bridge maintenance and road investment.
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Catterline Braes & Operandum

• Aberdeenshire Councils Coastal 
Communities Funding currently ongoing

• Winter maintenance conducted
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Any Other Business

Next meeting Tuesday 22nd February 2022

•
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